FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I was hoping that you may be able to assist me with some data for Leicester City, preferably for the year 2015/16 or a year as close to this as possible.

Specifically, I need to know the following:

(1) A definition of the Central Business District (CBD) of Leicester? I need a map or street-by-street description of this area.

Please see the attached map (PNG file) labelled Jan 2018, the data is from 2017 and is the closest we hold to the year specified.  We’ve also added a map of what we would consider to be the CBD, which follows the outsides of the Parking Zones inside the Inner Ring Road (IRR), with an extension to include the Highcross John Lewis Car Park just outside the IRR to the northwest.
(2) The number of off-street parking spaces in the CBD (includes all public parking in surface lots and garages as well as all private off-street spaces under buildings etc for parking by employees and visitors). It excludes all solely residential parking spaces.

3) The number of on-street parking spaces in the CBD.


The private car parks in the maps referenced are privately owned but publicly accessible (e.g. Primark’s staff & customer car park), not exclusive employee car parking.

We don’t have historical data collated for the total number of parking spaces, however, we are able to provide map information.  Each Mapinfo file contains street name, bay length and number of spaces.  We’ve also attached files showing the boundaries of the parking zones.
The Excel file will help to answer question 3, but only covers on-street parking.  You can select different Zones which are also attached as mapinfo files. Details of Multi-storey car parks, Surface Level Car Parks (SLCP) and others are included separately as Mapinfo tab files.

(4) If possible, the number of jobs that are located in the CBD…perhaps another section in the City?

This information is not held by Leicester City Council.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the FOIA and Regulation 14 of the EIR, because, in accordance with Section 1(1) of FOIA and Regulation 12(4)(a) of EIR.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
